MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEETING
OF THE

2014/2015 CYPRESS RANCH FFA BOOSTER CLUB
April 14, 2015

The Cypress Ranch FFA Booster Club meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

PRESIDENT REPORT
Helen Redmon distributed the Meeting Agenda, Treasurer Report, Trailer Proposal and Minutes from the February, 2015 General meeting.  Helena Labay made a motion to approve the Minutes.  Jennifer Dove seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved.  
TREASURER REPORT

Dana Combs presented the Treasurer’s Report denoting the Booster Club Operating account has a balance of $32,335.84 and $7,034.66 in the Scholarship account.  The increase in the Scholarship account is the result of transferring the net income from the Salsa fundraiser from the operating account to the scholarship account.  Lance Jordan recommended transferring additional monies from the Operating account to the scholarship account to boost available funds.  Helena Labay made a recommendation for the Booster Club to consider paying for student Buyer’s gifts next year.  Lastly, Tim Lyons inquired about the scholarship amount available for 2015 graduating Seniors and the associated spreadsheet he created to track same.  Helen Redmon stated she had the spreadsheet but did not update it as she didn’t understand it.
LSA REPORT

Leah Jordan attended the LSA Meeting on April 14th and reported LSA members voted for each school to provide Buyer’s gifts for the 2016 Livestock Show buyers.    A volunteer appreciation dinner will be held on May 28th at 6:00 p.m. with dinner and door prizes provided.  
The LSA approved a $4,000 allocation for the purchase of additional rabbit pens to ensure show animals will not be on the ground during judging.  The LSA will purchase a marquee to be placed at the Telge facility and will provide FFA information.  A new barn is under construction on FM 529 near the Grand Parkway.  The barn is scheduled to open in conjunction with the new High School in September 2016.  Total receipts for the 2015 Livestock Show were approximately $889,000.  If students have not received their livestock sale checks – please confirm financial reports and thank you notes have been completed.  Approximately $35,000 in sale proceeds has not been paid by the respective buyers.  Students will not receive their sale proceeds if the underlying buyer has not paid.

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Shari Wickham handed out a proposed scholarship scorecard and provided an update on the 2015 Scholarship program.  Scholarship applications are due no later than 2:30 p.m. on Friday, April 17th .  Interviews will be held on April 30th at 3:00 p.m.  Per Shari, all seniors and senior parents were provided with the scholarship application.
A special Scholarship committee met and made recommendations to update the scholarship scoring as follows:

· Supervised Agriculture Experience Program:  increase the # of points from 3 per animal project to 5 per animal project with a maximum of 20 points per year.  The prior unlimited maximum was eliminated.

· Lone Star Degree (applied for or received):  Increase the assigned points from 5 to 10 points.

· ALC Qualifier:  Delete the ALC disqualifier and replace with “Graduating Senior currently in good standing”.

The Tour Guiding component was discussed with a recommendation to consolidate it into the Community Service category which includes FFA and other community service activities.  George Porter made a motion to consolidate the two categories with a resulting maximum of 8 points per year which Derek Anderson seconded.  All scholarship scoring modifications were passed unanimously.
Marcus Labay made a motion to incorporate the Scholarship Scorecard into the Booster Club ByLaws.  Shevaun Sirmans seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Shari provided an update on upcoming fundraisers.  The salsa fundraiser will begin at Corral Days where orders will be accepted at that time.  The Abel family has generously offered an Orange Leaf fundraiser to be held on Thursday, April 14th from 12 – 9 p.m. for the purpose of raising funds for state competition travel expenses.
2ND VICE PRESIDENT REPORT

Shevaun Sirmans requested CyRanch T-shirt donations to incorporate into a quilt which will be auctioned at the upcoming FFA Banquet.  She has approximately 10 shirts and needs a total of 20.
OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Booster Club Board Member Election:  The Booster Club ByLaws require all Board Member candidates to attend 51% of general meetings.  There are currently two vacant positions and two members who would like to run for office but do not meet the 51% meeting requirement.  George Porter made a motion to waive the 51% meeting requirement for the 2015/2016  Board Member election.  Jennifer Dove seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  The 2015/2016 Board election was conducted with the following results:  
	President: Tim Lyons
	1st VP:  Shari Wickham
	2nd VP:  Shevaun Sirmans

	Secretary:  Tyla Osina
	Treasurer:  Emily Duke
	LSA Rep:  Sarah Deckard


Livestock Trailer:  Lance Jordan reported the special Livestock Trailer committee met on two occasions and developed a comprehensive plan for the purchase of a trailer.  The group determined there was a clear need for a livestock trailer and all agreed from a personal perspective a gooseneck is more desirable but does not meet the needs of all members.  The committee recommended the purchase of an aluminum bumper pull trailer.  Members Keith and Becky Anderson have graciously offered free storage of the trailer at their storage site.  The comprehensive recommendation by the committee was outlined as follows:
· Allocate $12,000 for the purchase of a 16’ aluminum bumper pull stock trailer.  The purchase price will include equipment, tools and logos.  Dividers for swine will also be considered as part of the purchase.

· Allocate $5,000 for a trailer maintenance and rental account.  The trailer will require minimum maintenance but want to have money on hand.  In addition, this account will reimburse families for trailer rental expenses if the trailer is needed and it is checked out.
· A Trailer Coordinator has been recommended and Keith Anderson volunteered.  The Coordinator will collect usage information and analyze actual needs.  Mr. Anderson will provide an analysis next Spring to determine if additional equipment is needed.

Tim Lyons made a recommendation to consider adding the Trailer Coordinator position to the Booster Club ByLaws.  Robin Lyons made a recommendation to approve all recommendations outlined above which were proposed by the special trailer committee.  Stacy Sirmans seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Fireworks Fundraiser:  Helen Redmon informed the group the Booster Club has been invited to work the Top Dog Fireworks warehouse during the July 4th selling season.  She stated students must be at least 16 years old to sell fireworks.  The downside to the fundraiser is the significant staffing requirements coupled with long volunteer shifts.  Stacy Sirmans recommended reducing the volunteer shifts to 4 hours.  Shevaun Sirmans recommended preparing the Volunteer Sign Up Genius immediately and distributing same before the end of school year.  Lance Jordan raised concerns about the number of shifts required and the $5.20/hour yield.  Members were asked to raise their hands if interested.  The majority of the members were interested in the fundraiser.  Mrs. Redmon stated the volunteer signup sheet would be present at the upcoming banquet.
State Travel Expenditures:  Helen Redmon notified the group the Wool Judging team will be participating in State competition and spending 3 nights in a hotel.  The cost per student is $255 x 4 students for a total of $1,020 in travel expenses.  Mrs. Redmon asked the group to consider subsidizing a portion of the student’s travel expenses.  Tim Lyons made a motion to fund $150/student for a total of $600.  Helena Labay seconded the motion.  The motion was opposed due to fairness concerns for all students.  The motion was subsequently approved by the majority of members.  Members inquired why the school district did not provide funding for the travel expenses if the contest was a U.I.L. event.  Principal Hull was present at the meeting and did not know if the contest was a bonafide U.I.L. event.  He stated he would contact Denise Kubecka for confirmation.

TEACHER REPORT

Mr. Palisin informed the group the Wool Judging, Livestock Judging, Range, Vet Medicine, Dairy Cattle teams competed in Area Competition.  The Wool Judging team advanced to the State Finals.  The Wildlife team will compete on Thursday, April 14th.  
The Advisors reminded members the annual Banquet will be held on May 7th with RSVPs due no later than April 27th.  The cost per attendee is $5 which is also due no later than April 27th.   The teachers requested photos of any FFA activity, show or judging contests for the banquet slideshow presentation.  Please submit pictures on a flashdrive to Ms. Osburn no later than April 24th.  Families of graduating Seniors were also asked to submit 3 or more photos of varying ages no later than April 24th.

Helena Labay made a motion to close the meeting.  Keith Anderson seconded the motion which was passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:33 p.m.
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